
News in School

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

6th September 2022

Dear Parents, Carers and Children

A warm welcome to our new children and staff
I would like to wish a very warm welcome to our new Year Reception children as they embark on the first
steps of their learning journey.  We also welcome children into Year 1, Year 4 and Year 6 as they join the
school.  We hope they will be very happy here with us!

Also, as with any new school year, we lose members of staff who move onto their next adventure.  However,
that means we get to welcome new staff to our school!  This year, I would like to wish a very warm welcome
to Mrs Rebecca Weston - Y2 Teaching Assistant; Mr Daniel Lonslow - Y4 Teaching Assistant; Ms Julie
Laugton - 1:1 Teaching Assistant; Miss Lisa Antonucci - Y5 Class Teacher; Miss Joana Beeton - Y6 Class
Teacher.  We are very excited to have them as part of our school team and all look forward to supporting and
providing the best education for the children of Our Lady's.

a royal blue ‘v’ neck jumper or cardigan
 a white stiff- collared short-sleeved or long-sleeved shirt
 charcoal grey trousers/shorts for boys
 charcoal grey pinafore/skirt/trousers for girls
 white, grey or black socks/tights - NOT brightly coloured patterned
socks
 black school shoes - NOT trainers
 stud earring only - NOT hoops.

Uniform 
It was so lovely to see the children return to school - like shiny new pins -
dressed very smartly in their uniforms.  As you know, our school uniform is
very important to us as it reflects our values and reinforces our school’s
culture of high expectations and academic achievement. It also helps to
promote a sense of community and belonging and pride in our school.  As a
reminder, the school uniform consists of:

Hello and welcome to the new academic year of 2022 - 2023!  I hope you have all had a wonderful summer
and have had the opportunity to relax, refresh and recharge with family and friends.  We have certainly been
blessed with the weather!  On behalf of all staff in the school, myself included, I would like to take this
opportunity to thank those of you who brought cards and gifts in a the end of the school year.  Your kind
words and generosity is very much appreciated! 

It is going to be another action packed year full of learning and new experiences for the children!  Please find
each class's learning overviews at the end of this letter. 

I appreciate in this current economic climate that the school logoed uniform is expensive and would like to remind
you that logoed uniform is not a necessity, should you need to replace it.  All I ask is that it is reflective of the
school colours.  If you are experiencing any financial difficulties, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.



Attendance
As mentioned at the end of the last academic year, this year will bring about a big focus on attendance
in school.  Attendance figures for last year show that there were a large number of children with
attendance below 90%, which is classed as persistent absence.  Each month, I shall be monitoring
attendance and speak to parents where their child's attendance is starting to become a concern.  I
appreciate that there may be times that your child/ren are poorly and this will be taken into
consideration.  Please note that no holidays will be authorised and it will be listed as unauthorised
absence.  Please do not book any holidays during term time as this has a huge impact on your child's
learning potential.

Information from The School Run (https://www.theschoolrun.com/parents-guide-school-attendance)
states:

PE Kits for September
EYFS and KS1 - If your child is in EYFS or KS1, we would like you to send in their PE kit at the start of the
term, in their PE bags.  Their kit will be kept in school until the end of each term.  Throughout COVID, the
children have mostly lost the ability to dress independently and many are requiring support.  In order to
address this problem, children should arrive to school in their uniform EVERY day.  On the days when they
have PE, they will practise the skills of getting changed/unchanged, as part of their learning journey, as we
feel this is a vital part of their development.

KS2 - If your child is in KS2, we would like them to continue wearing their PE kits to school on the days they
have PE.  We have limited storage space in the classrooms and lack of space for the children to get changed
separately, to protect their dignity.  Please could I ask that the children DO NOT wear hoodies/jumpers that
are branded with sports brands.  Please do not send them into school wearing blue, black, pink, green or red
t-shirts - only plain white/logoed white t-shirts will be accepted.  I shall contact parents to bring alternative
clothing to school for their child to get changed into.  Your help and understanding on this matter is greatly
appreciated.

PLEASE ENSURE ALL UNIFORM ITEMS ARE LABELLED OR NAMED TO PREVENT LOSS.  IF YOUR
CHILD'S UNIFORM IS NAMED, BUT MISPLACED, IT WILL BE RETURNED TO YOUR THEM!

Missing a few days of school here and there may not seem a big
deal, but research shows that it can have a significant impact on
children's learning. Children who miss a substantial amount of school
fall behind their peers, and struggle to catch up. Most of the work
they miss is never made up, which can lead to big gaps in their
learning.

Poor attendance often starts at primary school, and children who fall
into this pattern are likely to underachieve at secondary school.
Pupils who miss between 10 and 20% of school (that’s 19 to 38 days
per year) stand only a 35% chance of achieving five or more good
GCSEs, compared to 73% of those who miss fewer than 5% of school
days.

Friendships can be affected by persistent absence, too: it can be
hard for a child who misses lots of school to form relationships with
their classmates.

Poor attendance also reflects badly on your child’s school. Ofsted
expect all schools to have good attendance rates, and they are
marked down in inspections if their absence figures are too high.

https://www.theschoolrun.com/school-life/transition-secondary-school
https://www.theschoolrun.com/childhood-friendships-should-you-intervene
https://www.theschoolrun.com/ofsted-inspections-explained-for-parents


Safeguarding
Student Update Form - To ensure the safety of all our children in school, please could you ensure you check
your child's 'Student Update Form' and make any necessary changes.  Please could this form be signed and
returned to school even if there are no changes to be made.  It is vital we have the correct information and
contact numbers should we need to contact you.

Medical Form - If your child has a medical condition that the school needs to be aware of, or if their current
condition has changed in anyway, please could you inform the school at your earliest convenience.  Please
note that a new Care Plan needs to be signed each year.  Mrs Hunt will be contacting you shortly.

Nut Allergy - Please be aware that we have two children in school with a nut allergy.  Please could I ask that
children DO NOT bring in any raw nuts, whole nuts etc in their packed lunches.  This is a potential matter of
life or death for two of our children and I know, like me, you will appreciate the need to reduce the risk of
contamination to protect them.

Home/School Agreement - Please could you read the Home/School Agreement document and sign, where
necessary, giving your consent for your child to go on local school trips.  Also, please could you ensure that
you complete the 'Permission to Collect' form with the names of those who are able to collect your child/ren
from school.  There were a number of occasions last year where adults not on the collection list came to
collect a child and staff had to contact parents to seek permission for their child to be dismissed. 
 Unfortunately, whilst many people appreciate the need for the school to do this, as part of the safeguarding
of your children, there were a couple of instances where staff received abuse for doing so.  

Acceptable IT Use Agreements- Please could you support your child to read and understand the information
printed on the KS1 and KS2 to ensure they understand their responsibility when using IT devices in school and
how to keep themselves safe whilst doing so.

Walking Home Alone Policy - If your child is in Y6, they will have brought home a 'Walking Home Alone
Policy'.  Should you wish your child to develop their independence, in readiness for starting secondary
school, please could you read the policy with them and sign to say that they have permission to walk to and
from school alone.  Without this permission slip being completed, they will NOT be able to walk alone.

Mobile Phones - If your child is in Y6 and you wish for them to be contactable on a mobile phone, if walking
to and from school alone, please complete the permission slip.

Please could all permission forms and update forms be returned to the office by Friday, 9th
September.  Many thanks.

Reading
As you know, Reading is a high priority on the school agenda.  In order for your
child/ren to be able to access the curriculum, it is vital that they are able to read
with fluency and sight read high frequency words.   Please could you ensure that
either you, or another adult, listen to your child read as a minimum of 3 times per
week.  Please don't forget to sign their Reading Record!  For those children who
read, on average, 3 times per week over the term will receive a Reading
Certificate, to be awarded in the final Celebration Liturgy of them term.

To develop their comprehension skills and to make sense of what they have read,
please ask them questions about the text they have read.  I shall be holding a
Reading Workshop later in the term for parents who wish to improve how they can
best support their children with Reading at home.



Homework
Each week, your child/ren will come home with homework to support learning in school. 
 This will usually consist of reading as a minimum of three times per week,
TimesTablesRockStars (Y1 - Y6) and spellings.  Please support your children as much as you
can to learn their multiplication tables and their spellings.  

Maths in Year 5 and Y6 is reliant on the children knowing their multiplication tables.  If they
don't know them, or are not confident in knowing them, Maths can get particularly tricky!  If
your child is going in to Year 4, they will be expected to take the Y4 Multiplication Check in
June.  This is a statutory test, set by the government, in which they are expected to know all
of the multiplication tables up to and including 12 x 12.  The pass mark is 25 and the
children have 6 seconds to answer each question.  Please support your child to learn their
tables - thank you!

Please support your child to practise spellings using joined up, cursive handwriting.

Holy Communion
First Communion Programme 2022/ 2023

There will be an Information Evening on Monday, 19th September at 7pm in the
Parish Hall for parents who would like their children to receive their First
Communion next June. Children should be baptised and in Year 3 or above.
Children’s sessions will run every Monday during term time starting on the 3rd
October. For more information, please contact Jacky Griffiths on 01526
323275/07752 677820 or email jackyegriffiths@gmail.com.

Little Church
Please note that Little Church will be running on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of every month.  The next session will
be on Sunday, 18th September 2022.  

Our Lady's Larder
In the current climate of increased energy costs and the weekly increase of
food items, we, as a school, recognise that some families may be facing a
financial struggle.  This is a reminder that we have food items and hygiene
products in our 'Our Lady's Larder' which are available to support our
families in school.  If you would like to take advantage of this service the
school is offering, please be assured that complete discretion will be
given.  Please contact me either by phoning the office, or email me directly
- nicola.malthouse@our-lady.lincs.sch.uk to arrange a time to collect
items.  Please DO NOT be afraid to ask for help - even if it is just to see
you through to the end of the week.



For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was

thirsty and you gave me something to drink
Matthew 25: 31- 40

mailto:jackyegriffiths@gmail.com


If you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  We are always here to help.  May I
take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support for the school.  The staff and I are all looking
forward to working together, with you, to support your child/ren.

Yours sincerely

Mrs N Malthouse
Headteacher

Non-uniform Day
On Friday, 9th September, we will be having a non-uniform day
to raise vital funds for the Lincs and Notts Air Ambulance.  The
children are invited to wear something yellow to support 'Hello
Yellow Day'.  Children are invited to bring in £1 as a minimum
donation.  We have registered our interest with the Lincs and
Notts Air Ambulance and will be put in a prize draw.  The
winning school will receive a visit from a selection of the air
crew.  Fingers crossed we win and they come to pay us a visit!

As stated on their website - "The Lincs & Notts Air Ambulance is one of the UK’s leading Helicopter Emergency
Medical Service (HEMS) Charities, funded purely by the generosity of people like you! We are not part of the
NHS and not funded by the Government.
At a time when every second counts, the arrival of our iconic yellow helicopter really can mean the difference
between life and death.  We transport the equivalent of an A&E department to people suffering from the most
serious of illnesses and devastating injuries, providing the best possible treatment as quickly as possible.

Please support this fantastic cause and give as generously as you can - we are all only one accident away of
needing the support of this amazing charity.  I hope and pray that no-one in our school family will ever need
to use it.



6th September
Start of the new Academic Year

2022/2023!

9th September
Non-uniform Day 

Notts and Lincs Air Ambulance

17th September 11+ Verbal Reasoning Paper

18th September Little Church

19th September Holy Communion Parents Eveinig

24th September 11+ Non-verbal Reasoning Paper

6th - 13th October Scholastic Book Fair

11th October Parents' Evening

12th October Parents Evening

20th October End of Term 1

31st October Start of Term 2

31st October
Deadline for Y6 Secondary

School applications with the
Local Authority

Dates for your diary
















